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Activity Overview

Date Group Activity Time

16-10 gr. 5, 5/6, 6 MP2 School play

16-10 gr. 7/8 Final football

tournament

25-10 A - 8 Half day, all students

free

School closes at

12.00, daycare open

27-10 Winter time Clocks go back an

hour

28-10 t/m 01-11 A - 8 Autumn holiday School closed,

Daycare open

06-11 A - 8 Lice check

06-11 Coffee morning 8.30-9.30 IB

08-11 A - 8 School photographer

08-11 Newsletter 4

08 t/m 15-11 5 - 8 Week of Media

Literacy

11 en 12-11 3 - 8 Open PE lessons

11-11 5 - 8 Draw lots Sinterklaas

11-11 A - 4 Start Sinterklaas

news

13-11 Parent Evening Media

Literacy

19.30
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16-11 Sinterklaas in the

Netherlands

New Students

Name Group

Sebastian gr. B

Family announcements

Have you found us on Instagram

(ikc.de.eglantier.delft)?

Or are you friends with us on Facebook (IKC De

Eglantier Voorhof)?

We post weekly about school, special events and fun facts.

Notifications

Daycare

Personnel changes childcare

We would like to inform you of some changes within our team:

● Farewell to Hayriye



Hayriye has been working permanently in our KDV group as a freelancer.

We would like to thank her enormously

for her dedication and commitment.

Unfortunately, due to the return of

colleague Astrid, there is no longer a

place for Hayriye in our schedule. We

wish her all the best for the future!

● New colleague at KDV

In December, we can welcome a new

employee to strengthen our KDV team.

This fills the vacancy that was open and

our team is complete again. We look

forward to introducing her to the children and parents soon.

● Farewell to Jill.

Unfortunately, we will also say goodbye to Jill in December. She is leaving

our team to take up a new challenge. We would like to wish her the best of

luck and thank her for her valuable contribution to our team!

● New vacancy

Jill's departure leaves a vacancy on our team. We will try to fill this

position as soon as possible and will keep you informed of developments.

Signing up for the BSO holidays

The autumn holidays are fast

approaching and we are ready to make

it another magical week! This year our

holiday theme is ‘Hocus Pocus’, full of

excitement, magic and fun for the

children.

Are you interested in childcare for

your child during the holidays? Then

don't forget to register your child by

this Sunday, October 13, for a guaranteed place. After this date, placement will

be subject to availability.

We hope for an enchanting week together!

Announcement closure BSO at location IB

At location IB, the BSO closes at 17.45 hours. At that time, we walk together

with the children of De Boomhommels to location RH, where we end the day

together. Care will remain available, as you are used to, until 18.30.

Thank you for your understanding!



Invitation on behalf of the Parents' Committee

The Parents' Committee cordially invites you to a

meeting on 14 October. During this evening, we will

discuss important topics, including:

● New rates of Kinderopvang Morgen

This evening will focus on the new tariffs. We would like to hear your

views and answer your questions.

● Date and time

The meeting will take place on 14 October and start at 19:30.

● Location

We would like to welcome you to the RH building at 919 Roland Holstlaan.

We hope for a great turnout and look

forward to engaging with you!

Kind regards,

The Parents' Committee

Update available places BSO and KDV

Good news! Due to the expansion of the BSO, spots are now available at our IKC

for your child. At our BSO, we not only offer high-quality care, but also super

fun holiday programmes full of activities such as:

● Creative workshops

● Sports and games

● Trips and theme days

There is also space available at our day-care centre. Are you interested in either

option or would you like to know more about our childcare options? If so, please

contact Richard van der Zwan, pedagogical manager, for more information.

Contact details:

● Telephone number: 06-55070087

● Email: rvanderzwan@kinderopvangmorgen.nl

We look forward to welcoming your child.



Education

Margin day and autumn holidays

Just a reminder... On Friday 25 October, all pupils are free at noon. The daycare

centre will be open. If your child goes to BSO, please indicate that this is from

12.00 instead of 15.00.

Halloween with the kindergarteners

On Friday morning 25 October, the

kindergarteners may come to school

dressed up for Halloween. Please do not

dress up too scary, no bloody costumes.

This way, we will close the first period

festively and this is a foretaste of the

new theme, ‘Time for a party’, which we

will work on after the autumn holidays,

in combination with a bit of autumn.

Reminder: the children are free at

noon this day. Please also pass this on

to the babysitter or BSO coming to pick up your child.

Requested

Autumn products

Among the kindergartners, we are looking

for autumn products, such as chestnuts

(wild and tame), acorns, hazelnuts,

beechnuts, pine cones, etc. Would you and

your child also mind searching for us? Please

let the nuts dry on a towel before putting

them in a bag, otherwise everything will go

mouldy quite quickly and we won't be able to

use them at school.

Egg cartons

Kindergarten groups are also looking for egg boxes that fit

10 eggs. We need one for each child.



Wanted

Play sand

Kindergarten is looking for a parent to pick up 4 bags of play sand

for us from Gamma/ Praxis/ etc. Please contact your child's

teacher if you are able to do so. Of course, the cost of the bags of

play sand will be reimbursed to you.

Cleaning children's toilets

We are also looking for someone to give the children's toilets an

extra cleaning at lunchtime. You will be paid a small fee for this.

If you are interested, please contact Miss Roshnie via Social

Schools.

Learning to get dressed and undressed in

kindergarten

Will you help?

Would you please practise dressing and

undressing with your child at home? For

example, practising putting shoes on and taking

them off, fixing the sleeves of a jumper or

jacket so that they are not

inside out. Same with trousers.

Opening and closing a zip,

buttons...This is not learned in 1

day, but regular practice is nice.

Of course, the teachers lend a

hand where necessary, such as tying laces, etc. We also

encourage the children to help each other, but the more children

who can do this independently, the more time is left over for our

PE lessons, outdoor playtime, etc.

Cutting with scissors

Please help your child practise cutting with scissors.

We see big differences among the children in handling

scissors and ‘cutting’ with them. Do you practise at home?

There is nothing better than cutting snippets and then

sticking them on with a brush and glue.

Moreover, cutting is an important skill that you use

regularly. Not only for cutting paper, for example, but also

for better learning of other skills. Cutting requires

coordination where both sides of the body have to work

together and it requires fine motor strength in the hand,

thumb and fingers. You also need all these skills for, among

other things, learning to tie laces, button a coat, twist a lid

on your cup, develop good handwriting, etc.



FLL has started

Once again this year, a group of enthusiastic children from 7 and 8 are taking

part in the First Lego League. On Sunday mornings, under the guidance of very

enthusiastic parents, the group works on missions that the robot performs. In

addition to the missions, a

research project has to be

carried out and the children

come up with their own

innovation project. The Delft

final will take place in January

2025. We will keep you

updated on the progress and

state of play.

Work week for group 8

The 47 children from group 8 enjoyed a great work week at the end of

September.

There was a good atmosphere and a fun, varied program. During the four

days, the children were in Bennekom and there was a lot of playing, learning,

cycling and laughing. A film of the whole event has been created and was shown

to the children and their parents last Wednesday evening.

IKC guide and IKC calendar

At the beginning of the school year you received the IKC calendar. You can now

also find it on the website, as well as the IKC guide.

https://eglantierdelft.nl/ouders/schoolgids-en-kalender

https://eglantierdelft.nl/ouders/schoolgids-en-kalender


School Photographer

Friday, November 8, the school photographer will visit. All

siblings attending our school will be photographed together

during school hours, and this will be arranged by us.

If you want your other children, who are not in our school, to

also be photographed together, you can do this before school

from 7:30. More information will follow shortly.

Mother Tongue Reading and Children's

Book Week

Last Wednesday we did Mother Tongue

reading with the preschoolers and groups

3, 3/4 and 4. We had a huge number of

parents and grandparents visit to read

aloud in the native language spoken at

home. The children were divided into small

groups and read aloud in up to 18

different languages.

Reading aloud is very important for the

language development of (young) children. It lends to an increase in their

vocabulary and sentence structure, and trains their listening skills. Their

pleasure in listening, and later reading books themselves is increased in this

pleasant way. We would like to thank everyone

who came to read to us and we hope to see you

again next time.

Following this, we opened Children's Book Week

on Wednesday, October 2. DOK also has a fun

program during Children's Book Week, which

lasts from October 2 to 12. You can view this

program via the link below:

https://dok.op-shop.nl/ingang/kinderboekenweek/

Applications

If you already have one or more children at our

school, please be quick to register siblings.

Our list with applications for children who will

turn 4 before October 1, 2025, is already full. You

can only put your child on the waiting list. This

means that your child can only be placed if a place

becomes available. If your child was born on or

after October 1, 2021, there is still space on the

application list. You can send a message through Social Schools or send an email

to: directie@eglantierdelft.nl

https://dok.op-shop.nl/ingang/kinderboekenweek/
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Culture barbarians, from Saturday, Oct. 26 to Sunday, Nov.

3 (the fall vacation), elementary school age children can

once again enjoy culture in Delft at more than 20 locations

throughout the city. The theme of this year's

Cultuurbarbaren is “Is that allowed?”. The theme ties in

with the children's book week and shows exactly what

Culture Barbarians stands for: discover culture by doing,

experiencing and living. Occasionally outside the lines, not

too patronizing and not too serious. A little mischief is allowed! As the Magdat

family in the children's program Rembo & Rembo in the 1980s asked (and today's

parents probably still remember), “Is that allowed?”

No fewer than 26 Delft cultural organizations are opening their doors wide to

young Culture Barbarians during this 5th festival edition. The updated website

www.cultuurbarbaren.com features the complete program. All children also

received a paper program booklet this week.

Scroll below to see some flyers










